


Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
April 21, 2025

Roster: Selectmen: Raymond Poulin, Janet White, David Veilleux(absent)
Town Manager: Stacie Rundlett, Lori Alyea, Leisa and Richard Burns, Rod and Dana Wills, James Reinhard, David and Lynn Cary

1.  Janet called the meeting to order at 6:25pm
2.  The Board reviewed the minutes from the previous meeting. Raymond motioned to accept the minutes as written, Janet 2nd and all were in favor.
3.   Department Heads-NONE
4.   Items by the Town Manager
a. The Board reviewed and signed the payroll and A/P warrants
b. The Board reviewed and signed the March Treasurer’s Report
5.   Items by the Board of Selectmen
	a.  The Board had discussions regarding FEMA funds due to the town and projects that some of the funds were for.  There were also discussions regarding the road signs needed for speed limit enforcement and a couple of other signs that needed to be ordered as well.  There were also discussions regarding the proposed addition and the 50/50 grant matching application and all the information needed to complete the application.
b. Janet motioned to enter into executive session pursuant to 1 M.R.S.A. § 405 (6)(A) personnel matters at 7:07pm
The Board exited from the executive session at 7:22pm.  
6.   Items by the Public 
 	Leisa and Richard Burns talked to the Board regarding the New Portland Historical Society.  They are working on getting all of the NP Historical Society items from the Gorman family since Marilyn Gorman passed away.  They discussed with the Board about getting a building to store all the Historical Society things in and having said building on Town property somewhere.  The Board members were in agreement that they would work with Leisa and Richard once there was more information.
Leisa also discussed with the Board dates that the Library would be holding functions and wanted to confirm with the Board that they could use the Community Room facility as well for these functions.  The Board members were in agreement with this as long as the Community Room wasn’t already booked for those days.
	Dana Wills discussed with the Board that he would like to formally notify the Board members that he would like to do work for the town on Summer Roads projects.  Currently the Board is acting as the Road Commissioner as we try to fill this vacant position.  They would keep Dana in mind for any upcoming projects.

 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:22pm
These minutes were approved by the Board of selectmen at the May 6th meeting. smr



